
First Light Newsletter 
A Monthly Publication 

 

July 2022 
First Presbyterian Church 



 

“Holiday” is a special word to me. Matter of fact, the word “holy” is a very special 
word for Christians. The definition for “holy” is something or someone that is set apart 
for God’s use. “Holiday” means that a special day is set apart for God’s use. 

 
We do have some obvious holidays that we recognize: Christmas and Easter. These 

holidays truly center on God’s great presence and His work in this world. 
 
But in a secular society, the word “holiday” can take on a different meaning. A 

meaning in which it is not a day set aside for God but for some other type of activity. 
 
But I do believe that there is a day that we use in the USA that some people would 

consider it being a secular holiday. We call it in Independence Day or Fourth of July. A 
time in which we remember the day that USA became a reality. 

 
To me, it is a holiday because it is a reminder that God was a part of us becoming 

separated from the British tyranny. But it also a day which reminds us that God is still    
active within this country as Christians strive together to live for God in the USA. 

 
There is one song that I believe wonderfully describes the activity of God with our 

country, “America the Beautiful”. The lyrics of “America the Beautiful” does focus on 
God’s grace and goodness that God shed upon this country. We will be singing it Sunday, 
July 3 as we ready ourselves for 4 July. 

 
Here’s a reminder of some the powerful words within that hymn. 

O beautiful for spacious skies, 
For amber waves of grain, 

For purple mountain majesties 
Above the fruited plain! 

America! America! 
God shed his grace on thee 

And crown thy good with brotherhood 
From sea to shining sea! 

 I pray that when we eat our delicious barbeque meals, watch the fireworks, travel 
to visit friends and family, etc., that we take the time to thank God for this special 
“holiday.” 

Ps 118:24 
This is the day that the Lord has made; 

let us rejoice and be glad in it. ESV 

 A Word From The Pastor 



IN LOVING Memories 

 

 

You are invited to attend 

a  Celebration of Life for  

James Thurman  

on Thursday, July 7 at 1pm 

First Presbyterian Church 

547 7th Avenue 

 

You are invited to attend 

a  Celebration of Life for  

Vern Canada 

on Wednesday July 20 at 

4pm 

First Presbyterian Church 

547 7th Avenue 

 

 







View the church calendar on our webpage: 

https://fairbanksfirstpres.com/events/

calendar 

HIGHLIGHTS 

 

2 Billy Brewer 

4 Rebekah Vander Lugt 

6 Janette Hanneman 

7 Judy McNinch 

9 Diane Miller 

10 Scott Gilbert 

11 Margaret Vander Lugt 

13 Sarah Albert 

14 Cindy Aldrich 

14 Roxie Fink 

16 Oliver Brewer 

17 Jill Gates 

18 Kathy Rahmander-Halfhill 

19 Bob VanHatten 

23 Michele Marney 

23 Amy Logan 

23 Elsa Beene 

26 Walter Lord 

31 Allyson Benson 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!! 

Registration for ALL Workshops now 

OPEN 
https://fsaf.org 
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Malvern, PA 

June 2022 



What follows is a short summary of the decisions and actions of the 
Session, at the June 14, 2022 Stated Session Meeting. The minutes 
of the meeting will contain a more complete record.  

The Session of First Presbyterian Church met in the Conference Room at 6:00 pm on Tuesday, June 
14th. 

The meeting was called to order by Moderator Dembroski. 

Moderator Dembroski presented a devotion based on 2 Timothy 4:9-18, dealing with               
relationships with others. 

Elders spent time in prayer. After making prayer requests known, elders prayed for those needs. 
Minutes from the last Stated Session meeting, two Special Session Meetings and vital statistics 

from the last month were reviewed and approved. 

The Consent Calendar items were approved, which included the review and approval of the 
Deacons April 2022 Meeting, and forwarding a letter from a member to the Facilities      
Committee for action. 

A written and verbal report on the May Presbytery Meeting was presented by Ruling Elder   
Maggie Demers. 

An update on the upcoming GO Center training, in August, was presented by RE Stephanie 
Rozell. 

.  It was moved, seconded and passed that Stephanie Rozell will give a sermon on July 31, 2022 
introducing the congregation to the Church Revitalization project through the GO Center and 
encouraging them, as a fellow congregant to be praying for the process and to participate 
fully in the training and implementation. 

.  It was moved, seconded and passed to accept the changes to the Schlofeldt Education        
Scholarship policy and application process. 

.  It was moved, seconded and passed to have a meeting in the month of July with the Chair of 
the Presbytery Ministerial Committee to clarify some questions on the Pastor Search Process. 

.  It was moved, seconded and passed that the Clerk of Session will make notification of           
Presbytery and General Assembly meetings three month prior to the date of occurrence, in 
order to arrange cost effective travel. 

.  It was moved, seconded and passed to approve a new contract with Pastor Peter. 

.  It was moved, seconded and passed to migrate the church’s current IT setup to a cloud based 
system, and away from the onsite server. 

The meeting was closed with prayer. 

 

The next Stated Session Meeting will be held on July 19, 2022 at 6:00 pm, in the Church Conference 
Room. 


